[bookmark: _GoBack]TOWN BOARD MONTHLY MEETING
TOWN OF ONEIDA, OUTAGAMIE COUNTY
FEBRUARY 12, 2020		______________

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 P.M. by Scott Schaumberg 

Present were:  Scott Schaumberg, Al Krause, Randall Robertson and Jennifer Andersen

Also Present: Glen Olson, Sharon VandenHeuvel, BJ O’Connor-Schevers and Dale Smurava

Scott Schaumberg lead in Pledge of Allegiance.

Randall Robertson made a motion to approve the minutes without corrections for the Monthly Town Board Meeting on January 8, 2020 and one Special Town Board Meeting on January 22, 2020.  Al Krause seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Randall Robertson made a motion to approve the vouchers, numbered 24154 thru 24213 and five EFT online payments.  Al Krause seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Outagamie County Sheriff Department – Deputy Brady stated there has been burglaries in the area, so if Residents are going out of Town or on vacation to make sure they lock their doors.  Residents did not have anything for Deputy Brady.  

Operator License for Oneida One Stop (E & EE) – Jullian Pocan, Ian Flauger, Michael Laroque, Daniel Arce, Angel Cornelius, James Doxtator and Audra Gardner.  After a little discussion, Al Krause made a motion to approve all Operator Licenses.  Randall Robertson seconded the motion.   Motion carried.

Remainder of Donation Check for Generator – Fire Department – Jennifer requested that the remainder of donation money from Oneida Nation be transferred to the Fire Department.  Meaning she would go to bank and have a Cashier’s Check written out to the Fire Department to pay the remainder of the bill for the generator at the Fire Station.  The Accountant and her are having a hard time making the transfers work in the books.  Scott Schaumberg asked Glen if Jennifer discussed this with him already and he said yes.  Scott asked how much was left for the donation and Jennifer stated $9,200.00.  Randall Robertson made a motion to approve.  Al Krause seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Fire Department Report – Glen Olson stated they had two calls; 1 wire down (cable wire) and 1 accident clean-up.  Their training last month was on airbag rescue and confined space rescue.  Glen also stated they met with Oneida Nation; Oneida Nation does not have any plans yet for the Fire Department.  The Generator is up and running, Glen suggested the one that was being used be set up for the Town Hall for emergency use.  He also stated that all trucks and equipment are serviced for the year.

First Responder Report – Sharon VandenHeuvel stated they had 20 calls, 19 EMR’s on-scene.

Al Krause made a motion to adjourn at 7:24 P.M.  Randall Robertson seconded the motion.  Motion carried.


Respectfully Submitted,


Jennifer Andersen, Clerk/Treasurer
